## Minutes from the Student Senate meeting 03/26/14.

Call to order at 4:04, with the pledge of allegiance, there was a quorum present.

Attendance: Anthony Little, Maure Murdock, Wendy White, Andrew Shall, Janice Griebal, Molly Grubb, Sarah Peterson, Ashley Betzel, Brad Shields, Eric Neal, Ron Kling, Annie Kling, Denise Brewer, Kim Watson, Joe Vernon, Andrew Potter, John Schmidt.

## Old Business

- Wendy moved to table the voting of the By Laws until next week. The motion was carried and it was voted that the By Law voting will be tabled until next week.
- We talked more about the restoration of the Folf course, and that Denise has ordered the Tee signs for the course.
- We talked about the election applications, and who has currently applied, we also talked about just needing to send Denise a picture, in order to have your picture on the ballot.
- We agreed to install the newly elected officers on April 9<sup>th</sup> at 4:00 PM, we are going to provide refreshments and have a real flag available.

## New Business

• Annie thanked John Schmidt for all the wonderful things he says about the senate.

## • Committee/Club Reports

- Ron said that the IOC reps need to email him with what events their club has attended, and how many meetings they have attended.
- Joe mentions that on April 22<sup>nd</sup> there will be a campus cleanup day from 12-4 on that day, with a barbeque afterwards, any clubs represented at this will receive IOC points and that clubs who would like to help with refurbishing the Folf course need to send a club Logo to him by Friday, so that when they help they can get their name and logo on the Tees.
- Joe asks permission to rearranged the numbering of the Folf course,
- Sarah makes a movement that the Folf course will begin with the hole near the Armory Gym and end by the windmill. It was voted on and accepted.
- Joe said that he is working with Andrew Johnson to get his students to help re weld the Folf baskets, and that this project will be an ongoing thing.
- Joe said that he has met with Dan, and will be able to get the rest of the recycling bins put out, he has also gotten the cardboard bins, he said that they have been surprisingly successful in the dorms, and would like the RA's to thank the students. Joe mentioned that he is planning on putting a recycling bin in the cafeteria.
- Sarah said to come to the comedian on Thursday March 27<sup>th</sup> at 8:00 PM.
- Denise mentioned that bingo was a big success; we discussed the possibility of doing bingo more often.
- Meeting Adjourned at 4:38